
George H. Stowell Free Library Trustee Meeting Draft Minutes 

September 30, 2024, 6:00 p.m. at the George H. Stowell Free Library 

PRESENT: Trustees: Kathi Patterson, Laura Cousineau, Marie De Rusha Librarian: Lucy Applegate 

CITIZENS: Merilynn Bourne, Judith Kaufman, Kim Patterson, Martha Zoerheide, Susan Chandler, 

Patrick O’Grady, Heidi Jaarsma, Jill Edson, Mariann Thompson 

1. Meeting was called to order at 6:00 

2. The evening’s agenda was reviewed and approved. 

3. The June amended meeting minutes were accepted and approved. The August meeting’s minutes 

were amended, accepted and approved. 

4. Librarian’s Report: There are ten new card holders at the Library. Since the last meeting there have 

been 1,370 books checked out. On average around five people have shown up for programs. Fifteen to 

twenty three new books have been added to the collection. Lucy would like to see a policy instituted as 

when a child can receive an adult level Library card. As of this time a child can obtain a Library card at the 

age of six.  

5. Treasurer’s Report: Kathi stated there has been nothing added for interest for September. 

  As of September 30,2024: 

a. Building Fund balance is $14,729.99 

b. Checkbook balance is $11,210.07 

c. Donation Fund is $1,556.88 

d. Non-Lapsing Fund is $2,730.14 

e. Palmer Fund is $1,007.08 

There were no donations to report. 

 

6. Correspondence: 

  a. Review of NH Charitable Trust letter (NHCTU): Laura read the letter from the NHCTU aloud as to their 

finding regarding Brian Meyette’s request for the return of the funds donated by his mother in 2020. 

Laura asked if we all agreed the matter closed for the time being while taking into consideration Brian 

may want to readdress the matter at which time it will be reopened.    

  b. There was no other correspondence. 

7. There was no new business. 

8. Citizen’s Comments: Judith reported the Friends of the Library had their annual meeting, elected new 

officers and their next meeting is scheduled for October 16th at 7:00 p.m. at the former Cornish General 

Store. 

Heidi reminded the Trustees to send their agenda and meeting notices to the town website. 

Lucy thanked Kathi for putting so much work into learning the systems that are used at the Library, for 

being in tune with them and for the effort she puts in. 



Merilynn gave a report on the Cornish Community Initiative’s pot luck they had. She reported the 

fundraising is now at $1,251,000. $700,000 (roughly) of which are pledges that have been paid with 

$527,00 (roughly) pledges still to be given. The Howe Library in Hanover donated shelving to be used at 

the relocated Library. 

 

9. Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, November 13th at 6:00 at the George H. Stowell Free 

Library. 

10. Moved to non-public meeting pursuant to NH RSA 92-A:3 II to discuss employee matters: 6 month 

Librarian review. Non-public session was called at 6:35 p.m. 

11.  Public session reconvened at 7:35 and the meeting was adjourned at that time. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Marie De Rusha, secretary 
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